
June 26, 2018

The regular meeting of the Royersford Borough Council was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by
President Anil Dham at Royersford Borough Hall, 300 Main Street, Royersford, Pa.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was followed by roll call.

Present: A. Demchik, A. Dham, A. Metricarti, J. Moskal, M. Stehman, T. Weikel, Engineer D.
Kee, and Manager M. Leonard

Absent: T. Moyer and Mayor J. Antoniewicz

VISITORS: 
No visitors addressed Council. 

Engineer David Kee discussed with Council the Storm Water Ordinance. David Kee will have a
proposed Storm Water Ordinance for review at the next council meeting July 10, 2018.

The Treasurer’s Report and Sewer & Solid Waste Collection Report for May 2018 was presented
and accepted upon motion by T. Weikel seconded by M. Stehman. Motion passed unanimously.

BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT: 
Manager Leonard informed Council that the parking lot at 3rd Avenue and Myrtle Street should
be finished by the second week of July.

Schuylkill River Heritage Area will hold an Eco Fest on First Avenue connecting the community
with the river. The date of the event is Friday July 20, 2018 from 6PM to 9PM.

Manager Leonard updated Council with the installation of the water line on North 5th Avenue.

Manager Leonard reported that Spring Ford School District requested to use Main Street for the
Homecoming Parade on September 29, 2018 at noon. The route is 7 th Avenue to Main Street,
Main Street to  South 5th Avenue, South 5th Avenue to  Green Street,  to the 9th Grade Center.
Motions by T. Weikel seconded by M. Stehman to grant the request to have the homecoming
parade use the mentioned route. Motion passed unanimously.   

Manager Leonard let Council know that the liner for the ice skating rink was delivered. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Disbursements in the amount of $103,929.37 were presented and authorized paid upon motion
by T. Weikel seconded by A. Metricarti. The motion passed unanimously.



WASTE WATER COMMITTEE:
The report of the Waste Water Treatment Plant Superintendent for the month of May 2018 was
presented and accepted upon motion of M. Stehman seconded by T.  Weikel.  Motion passed
unanimously.

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE/CODE ENFORCEMENT:
The report of the Director of Public Works for the month of May was presented and accepted
upon motion of A. Demchik seconded by J. Moskal. Motion passed unanimously.

The report  of the Code Enforcement Officer for the month of May 2018 was presented and
accepted upon motion by A. Demchik seconded by M. Stehman. Motion passed unanimously.

PARK & RECREATION COMMITTEE:  No report

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE:
The report of the Chief of Police for the month of May 2018 was presented and accepted upon
motion by J. Moskal seconded by T. Weikel. The motion passed unanimously.

J. Moskal stated he received a handicap parking request that was not complete at 527 Church
Street. 

The report of the Borough Fire Marshal for the month of May 2018 was presented and accepted
upon motion by J. Moskal seconded by T. Weikel. Motion passed unanimously. 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE:
A. Metricarti announced to Council that they still need a member for the Park and Recreation
Committee.

A. Metricarti discussed the parking report with Council; they are working on a plan for all the
parking lots. A. Metricarti reported that the new parking lot will have temporary restrictions no
parking from 3 A.M. to 5 A.M.

PLANNING COMMISSION: No report

President A. Dham reported on the trestle meeting and that they will be applying for a DCED
Grant for the trestle. This year the DCED Multimodal Grant does not have a required grant.  

MAYOR:
Mayor Antoniewicz was unable to make the Council meeting.  President Dham read the Mayor’s
report. 

The National Night Out will be accepting applications until July 24, 2018 for table space (online
apps are available on the NNO Facebook page or by contacting the UCC for forms). 

Money for NNO from the restaurants fundraiser was $1500.



The Mental Health Wellness Fair that the Mayor planned with Spring-Ford Counseling went very
well. They had about 20 representatives from organizations all over Montgomery and Chester
Counties with approximately 75 attendees. 

Mayor Antoniewicz attended a Flag Day Ceremony at The Garden of Memories.

Mayor Antoniewicz reported that she has heard nothing back from Karma Fest.

The RBA is working on looking ahead to executive board elections. 

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 7:51 PM upon motion by T.Weikel seconded by A Metricarti. The
motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael A. Leonard
Secretary


